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WELCOME BACK 
We hope you enjoyed your time off, we look forward to 2021 being a better year for 
all of us.  Your health and safety is our number one priority during these trying times.  
We must not let our guard down and must continue to follow all Health & Safety 
Protocols. Many of us have experienced the wrath of this pandemic in our personal 
lives.  Some of us have been diagnosed with the Covid virus, some of us are still trying 
to recover, some of us have lost loved ones and co-workers and some of us have been 
separated from our families due to this virus.  This virus does not discriminate.  One 
never knows what the person standing next to you is going through, Please remember 
to keep everyone in your daily prayers. 
 
Below is a list of Current Committee Assignments for Cleveland Engine Plant: 

1ST SHIFT - ALL BILL HULL 
  
2ND SHIFT  AARON LEVANDUSKY 
2ND SHIFT – FLOAT JASON CULLEN 
2ND SHIFT – V6 DAN MILCHAK 
2ND SHIFT 1-4 BRIAN BATES 
  
3RD SHIFT-1-4 TONY VACCA 
3RD SHIFT- V6 MIKE SEE 
3RD SHIFT – MACHINING MARK CULLEN  

 
RETURN OF V6 - 1ST SHIFT 
WEEK OF JANUARY 18, 2021 

TENTATIVE V6 START TIMES AS FOLLOWS: 
1ST SHIFT 11:00 PM 
2ND SHIFT 7:00 AM 
3RD SHIFT 3:00 PM 

 
Crank Line is tentatively scheduled to go to 3 shifts on March 1, 2021. 

(OVER) 



We are in the process of converting some of our TFT’s to full-time, we are going 
through the hierarchy per the National Contract Language. 
 
Skilled Trades currently has 136 Journeymen plus 9 COT Trades, 68 Apprentices and 
6 Re-Skill. 

DEPENDENT VERIFICATION 
The Dependents Verification is due by Friday, January 22, 2021.  Please be sure to 
follow the instruction in the letter you received.  Failure to return requested 
information will cause your dependents to be dropped from coverage.  If you have any 
questions please contact Pat Wallace, Benefit Representative at 216-367-3130 or you 
can contact NESC and follow the prompts for Dependent Audit at 1-800-248-4444. 

 
REMINDER UAW/FORD NEGOTIATED HOLIDAY HONORING   

MARTIN LUTHER KING - Monday, January 18, 2021 
“Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. was a fierce advocate for working people and America’s 
labor movement. For King, the struggle for racial justice went hand in hand with the 
struggle for economic justice, and was driven by his belief that all people had the right 
to earn a fair and dignified living — regardless of race, occupation, or socio-economic 
status.” 

IN CLOSING, 
We have always found ways to reach out and help those in need.  Our Local 1250 
retired membership donated turkeys during this past Thanksgiving to the Berea 
Community Outreach.  This event was spearheaded by our Retiree Officers.  The 
Berea City Mayor, Cyril Kleem stated, “that this gift had a major impact on helping 
others in our community.” 
 
Everyone at Engine Plant 1, was busy with Adopt A Senior Program this past 
December.  Thank you to all that donated and help make this event successful. 

 
We thank you for your continued support! 

In Solidarity,  
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